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DATE: April26,2001

SUBJECT: us f Waste Re val

OlKinj George County Landfill

INTRODUCTION

Per your request, we have made an evaluation of the quantity of waste
at the Old King George County Landfill that needs to be relocated to
the new landfill. Approximately 275,000 tons of waste has been
brought to the new landfill from both of the landfill areas on opposite
sides of the creek that crosses the site.

The original estimate of waste in place at the old landfill is based on
the in-place volume calculated by Geosyntec Consultants in 1995.
They were retained by Garnet, Inc and King George County to do an
environmental evaluation of the site in 1994 during the time when the
Board of Supervisors was considering whether to expand the old
landfill or create the new landfill site. Geosyntec reported that there
was about 700,000 cubic yards of in-place waste. When we began
work in 1996 to move the waste, the 700,000 cubic-yard-volume was
converted to tons based on an assumed in place density of 0.7 tons
per cy (1400 lbs per cy). This density assumption was made based on
our understanding that low to moderate compaction was applied to the
waste as is was being placed. The resulting estimated tonnage was
calculated to be 500,000 tons. The Aerial extent of the waste footprint
was 17 acres. This area was generally within the perimeter site gravel
roadways and the toe of the landfill slope along the creek.

FIELD INVESTIGATIONS

In order to estimate the amount of waste remaining at the Old King
George Landfill, about 20 test pits were excavated over an area of
about 20 acres. These test pits were dug to determine the thickness
and aerial extent of the waste. The depth of waste at these test pits
varied from less than 3 feet to more than 30 feet. 30 feet is the
















